DBW 6/28/25

Rouzerville PA The Burdette's

Mission report July 2025



Moving from May to June has been a busy time as we work to accomplish various tasks for Spring and Summer. I'm sure it's the same in your town, with many festivals and parks coming to life. I look forward to getting out, meeting new people, sharing the gospel, and inviting them to church.

Construction News Liberty is focused on completing the old building to match our New building, starting with the roof. We have already purchased the roofing materials and are about halfway finished. We have one more concrete slab to pour, and then we will complete all concrete work.

Two of our men were blessed to serve in Hope, Indiana, helping pour a concrete slab for Brother Scott Bourland.









Last month, one of Liberty's members generously donated time and materials to construct a cross for the roof of the new building. We rented a crane, and the installation of the cross went smoothly.

Church News Last month, we welcomed a total of six new members into the church, and we have a baptism scheduled for this Sunday. One of the highlights of this baptism is that the individual's father will perform the baptism on Father's Day!

Upon returning from the national ABA meeting in Missouri, we were blessed with a men's breakfast organised by our Liberty Ladies, which was fantastic!

** Associated work** The national meeting was rewarding in many ways, particularly the opportunity to meet the missionaries in attendance. The messages shared were inspiring, and I believe the business portion of the meeting went well. It was great to see everyone again this year!